Across the top of this 24” wide by 54” tall graphic panel is a black band titled “Golden Gate National Recreation Area, Redwood Creek Watershed, Muir Beach”, and the National Park Service Arrowhead logo.

Next is a photo from the north side of the lagoon framed in trees, looking out to the beach and the point beyond.

Then comes the panel headline “Restoring Habitat”.
As you journey across this bridge, consider how the health of people and wildlife are linked. Who benefits from the restoration of Muir Beach and how? For over a century agriculture, recreation and construction severely degraded the floodplains, wetlands and aquatic habitat. The creek stopped flowing freely. As a result, sediment built up, causing poor water quality, and flooding was common. Big Lagoon almost vanished. Wildlife dependent upon the creek system for survival dramatically declined in population. 

From 2009 to 2013, concerned local volunteers and professionals from the National Park Service, Golden Gate National Parks Conservancy and community groups came together to restore this dynamic environment. Relocated buildings and parking now allow the creek, riparian woodlands, tidal lagoon and dunes to return to their natural functions. The restoration created habitat critical for the survival and ongoing resilience of native plants and animals. Dedicated park stewards will continue to care for the site as plants take hold and weather events shape the land.

Below the text is a photo with a caption of a River otter, and along the left side are a Red-winged blackbird, a California Newt, a Coho salmon smelt, and a Great blue heron.

Next is another headline, “Transformations for the 21st Century”.

Caring stewards continue to restore the deteriorated environment at Muir Beach and to implement climate-smart 21st century modifications. Consider how the following changes made by the National Park Service allow the landscape to be resilient against, bigger floods, erosion and sea level rise far into the future.

· Redwood Creek moved back to its natural location and reconnected to the lagoon and floodplain. 

· Parking lot relocated out of the floodplain. 

· Installation of a new 450-foot long pedestrian bridge over the floodplain.

· Re-establishment of seasonal wetlands in the open floodplain once bisected by a road now attracts migrating birds and other animals. 

· Re-vegetation of dunes once blocked by a trail to the beach now support native plants attractive to insects and birds. 

· Creation of pools, ponds, wood, and off-channel features for endangered Coho salmon and threatened California red-legged frog to find shelter and breed. 

To the left are 2 images of local youth helping remove non-native vegetation replant the site.

Along the bottom is the Golden Gate National Parks Conservancy logo, and the tag line:

Help preserve the parks by becoming a volunteer or joining the Golden Gate National Parks Conservancy, the parks’ non-profit support partner. For more information call (415) 561-3000 or visit www.conservancy.org

